PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

From the Parish Council Meeting held 1st March 2007 in the Village Hall
Annual Parish Meeting

Seven members of the public attended the annual Parish Meeting which was held before the Parish Council meeting.   P C Henry Clissold the Community Beat Officer for Whiteparish attended.   He stated that, while the Enquiry Office at Alderbury had closed, the police station is still open.   He answered questions about speeding in the village and will check up on previous traffic surveys and pass the problem to the Traffic Management Unit.   He promised regular newsletters and short updates in Steeple & Street on police actions and results.   3 members of the public raised concerns about trees being cut down and fences erected at woodlands at Broxmore Lane, Cowesfield.   The Chairman replied that the PC are very aware of problems at this site and will be reviewing a planning application which seeks to continue siting a portacabin on the site.

New Parish Councillor 

A letter had been received from Stuart McWilliam applying to fill the Parish Councillor vacancy.   As there were no other applications, he was co-opted and welcomed by the Chairman.

Matters arising from previous meeting

 Whiteparish signs re-placement on A36 – a quote of £500 for the admin fee of replacing the Cowesfield signs by Whiteparish signs had been received.   It was agreed, in the interests of road safety, to ask that this work be done but to ask  for a reduction in the high cost.   Litter on sides of Common Road near A36 – while this is regularly cleared by the landowner and SDC, the problem continues.   An idea used in USA was mentioned:  a family adopts a stretch of road, clears it regularly and is recognised as doing so.   It was suggested that clearing this litter may be a job suitable for a task force from the Probation Service.   Enquiries to be made.   

Memorial Ground Trust

A report of the last meeting has already appeared in Steeple & Street.   A reminder that the Whiteparish Charity May Ball is to be held on Friday, 11th May.   For tickets contact Caroline Peterson on 884302.

Environment

The Parish Steward programme for Spring 2007 had been received.   During the month of May he will be available to respond to reports of weeds on pavements etc. and grass growth which restricts visibility at junctions.   Reports should be made to Clarence helpline on 0800 23 23 23.   There are rotten trees in the Copse, Highlands Way, one of which is resting on a householder’s fence.   This has already been reported several times to the SDC Parks Department.   To be chased. 

Recycling bins for Whiteparish

The Parish Council discussed this matter again.   The skips behind the village hall were removed to allow the land to be sold for development.   In response to requests from the public, the Parish Council will ask the Village Hall Management Committee to consider arranging for the skips to be replaced until kerbside recycling is introduced in the village or the site is sold.   Kerbside recycling is planned by SDC for October this year.

Possible Whiteparish Memorial Centre

Dave Boakes reported that he and the PC Chairman had recently visited the Charity Commission to talk about the amalgamation of the Village Hall Committee and the Memorial Ground Trust.   The structure of the charity they proposed to the CC was judged to be acceptable.   Revised plans for the new building had recently been received from the architects and discussed by the project team.   The addition of the stage space and the youth hall have made the building so large that it would overlap the cricket ground;  this can be overcome by altering the shape of the building.   The increase in size makes it vital that outside funding is vigorously sought.

Unitary Authority for Wiltshire

District Councillor Richard Britton gave an update on the application by WCC for a unitary authority.   This is opposed by SDC and the Parish Council.   The WCC bid has now been submitted and a short list is to be drawn up.   While there will be some consultation with stakeholders, there will not be wider consultation of the general public.

Planning

A Temporary  Stop on excavation work at Brickworth Quarry has been made until planning conditions are fulfilled;  however, sand may still be exported.   The PC has been advised to withdraw their planning application for two dwellings on the village hall site;  there is now a new SDC policy that “social” land cannot be sold for development unless new social facilities are provided.   It is hoped to re-submit this application with the planning application for the new centre on the Memorial Ground;  there will need to be a legal agreement undertaken that one will not proceed without the other.    A meeting with the Planning Officer to be held to discuss this.

Next Meeting

Villagers are welcome to attend the next Parish Council meeting which will be held at 7.30 pm on Thursday, 12th April 2007 in the village hall when they will be able to speak at the discretion of the Chairman.   Please inform the Clerk or any councillor if you can’t attend and wish to raise any village matter. 
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Parish Clerk, Tel. 884646
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